- Tammy stated that we could include a link for people to download the information to print out themselves in order to provide the different resources from all the agencies involved.
- Another suggestion was to divide the State by county or region in order to have an initial personal contact with outreach organizations along with having a place on the SCPD website available for interested organizations to download an informational packet.
- Having a committee member designated in each county to make themselves available as a contact person to arrange for someone to provide organizations a brain injury presentation is another avenue for consideration.
- Kristin advised that the Developmental Disabilities Council pays a contractor to develop all of their materials. They upload the information onto a branded flash drive that they provide to individuals at different facilities in order to share the information.
- Never underestimate the power of a personal story. Kristin suggested that even a cellphone video that the Committee could post to a YouTube© website dedicated to SCPD/Brain Injury Committee would provide powerful testimony.
- John liked Kristin's idea stating that we know a number of people with traumatic brain injuries who are willing to share their stories. However, he advised that we need to investigate this idea to see if he is able to pull funds from the Department of Safety & Homeland Security (DSHS) for this project. He is unsure exactly what our contractual services are at this time but felt that we would be able to coordinate with DSHS to perhaps pull money from another agency. He shared that DSHS has been very, very gracious with funding, including this year's budget. Perhaps there could be a collaboration with Delaware State Police (DSP) or it could be tied into stories relating to motorcycle helmets. The DSHS has a central contract with the Office of Highway Safety (OHS) for marketing.
- Susan Campbell, the representative from Birth-To-Three was able to obtain grants from Hallmark and other corporations and is more than happy to research this for the Committee.
- John stated that there is nothing that would prevent us from looking for Brain Injury Awareness Grants.
- BIC members recommended that the Prevention and Outreach Subcommittee be comprised of 3 to 6 members consisting of at least one member from each county
- Andrew shared that he is a BIC member from Sussex County.
- Kristin will reach out to Tamara Good.
- John stated that between this meeting and the next, Dee will send out an email to all BIC members to determine who is interested in serving on the Prevention and Outreach Committee that asks them to provide their county of residence.
- Tammy made a motion that Dale seconded to hold off until April to formally create this subcommittee. Voting committee members in attendance unanimously approved the motion.

## 2019 Brain Injury Conference Update

- Katie is speaking about brain injury and return to school.
- Sharon asked Dale to encourage school nurses to attend this conference. Dale advised that the correct point of contact is Mike Rodriguez. Dale will send Mike's contact information to Sharon.
- George DelFarno is presenting at the conference.

- There is a Nurse Panel comprised of nurses from Bayhealth.
- Wade Scott, an attorney will also provide a presentation.
- Ann Phillips is presenting on "Aging with a Brain Injury -- How does that affect everybody." She is hoping that both her and her co-presenter's children will also speak during the presentation.
- Kirill Alekseyev from Post-Acute Medical will speak on concussions, mild traumatic brain injuries, and available resources.
- Right now Sharon believes that she has enough speakers; however, she is waiting on the return of all of speaker packets.
- Nursing was approved for CEUs previously through 2021. Sharon stated that the nursing approves for 3 years. However, Sharon is not sure how to apply for PT, OT, and Speech CEUs.
- Kristen offered to email Sharon some information and told Sharon that she can email her for additional information on how to apply.
- Sharon still needs to send the 28th ANNUAL BRAIN INJURY CONFERENCE Agenda, objectives, and speaker CVs.
- For a LCSW, you don't need to have pre-approval. However, nursing attendees have to put their license number when signing in and leaving conferences.

# By-law Creation

- John reminded members that this committee still needs to create by-laws since it is a free standing committee with authority to act independently of SCPD.
- Dee shared that Title 29, Chapter 82, Subsection 8210(c) provides the Brain Injury Committee's responsibilities and that by-laws cannot exceed responsibilities granted them in their creation document which is found under this section of the Delaware Code.
- Karen inquired if BIC is establishing a subcommittee to develop these by-laws and received an affirmative response.
- Karen McGloughlin, Brian Eng and Kristin Harvey volunteered to assist with the By-law formation.
- Karen made a motion to limit the by-law subcommittee to 3 individuals that was seconded by Kristin. Voting members of BIC in attendance unanimously approved the motion with Sharon thanking Karen, Brian and Kristin for volunteering for this subcommittee.
- John shared that the SCPD previously held retreats to help in the formation of bylaws. While Kristin acknowledged his offer; she suggested allowing the By-law Subcommittee to have a crack at developing the by-laws first and if BIC members felt that more was needed then BIC could move forward with holding a retreat.

#### Additional Discussion

- BIC members suggested that it might be a good idea to take John up on his Retreat suggestion for the formation of the Prevention and Outreach subcommittee suggesting that it would be good to hold the retreat somewhere in Sussex County in order to encourage Sussex membership.
- o The Prevention and Outreach Subcommittee is not being formed until spring.
- Sharon Lyons advised that she would like to be a part of the Prevention and Outreach Subcommittee advising that she lives in New Castle County.

 Christine Applegate and Andrew Burdan live in Sussex County and Tammy Clifton lives in Kent County. All four expressed interest in joining the subcommittee.

#### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

## 2019 Junior Partners In Policymaking Program

- Kristin Harvey shared that DDC is now accepting applications for their Junior Partners in Policymaking Program intended for young adults between the ages of 15 and 22. This program will run from June 16 – 21, 2019.
- This program teaches advocacy skills so individuals with disabilities can take a more self-directed approach in their own life.
- o The majority of attendees have to be people with disabilities.
- Attendees check in on Sunday to receive orientation and stay all week in fully accessible dormitory rooms at Delaware State University. On Friday, while Legislature is out-of-session, attendees will go to Legislative Hall to speak on a matter that is important to them. Following their remarks they will attend a party.
- Dee will send out a link to information on the Developmental Disabilities Council
  website that also contains a link to the program application link before the
  minutes are sent out as well as including a link in the minutes. The registration
  deadline was extended until April 1. <a href="https://ddc.delaware.gov/">https://ddc.delaware.gov/</a>
- Kristin advised that the information should be on the DDC website by tomorrow morning at DDC.delaware.gov near the bottom of their homepage.
- o BIC members can also call Kristen at 739-3623 for additional information.
- Karen McGloughlin brought up information from the minutes of the last BIC meeting relating to a suggestion to schedule a meeting with Senator Nicole Poore on Brain Injury Awareness inquiring if the meeting was scheduled yet.
  - John advised that setting up a meeting is not an issue stating that he is meeting with her next week at A. I. DuPont on another issue. John promised to work on setting up a meeting.
  - Karen inquired about why specifically the meeting was being set with Senator Nicole Poore?
  - John replied that it was being set up with her because she is a good champion of many issues the State Council has had in the past.
  - Katie inquired as to which Legislators might have a personal connection to brain injuries.
  - John responded that Senator Nicole Poore has a child with a significant disabilities adding that she is more than just an interested legislator.
  - o Sharon added that Senator Poore's son was previously one of Sharon's patients.
- Karen questioned under the VA on page 5 of the previous meeting minutes located 2/3
  of the way down the page that a motion was made for the Brain Injury Committee to
  support the DCVA to support Brain Injury Awareness stating that she would appreciate a
  link for the Data Development Subcommittee so they can also track it within the
  subcommittee. Ron Sarg will provide Karen a link and copy once the document is
  finalized.

- Ron Sarg, congratulated Mike from DOI for attending and surviving his first Committee meeting.
- Mike stated that the DOI is willing to sound out some of the larger insurance carriers in
  the state and that he volunteered to handle this in addition to accessing State Farm and
  whoever is writing insurance in Delaware. He just needs to see something in writing.
  Please email him suggestions to <a href="Michael.Gould@delaware.gov">Michael.Gould@delaware.gov</a> or call him at 302-6747304.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

- Ron Sarg motioned to adjourn, and Kristin Harvey seconded his motion. Sharon called for discussion and hearing none, called for a vote by committee members present who unanimously approved the motion to adjourn.
- With no further business to discuss the meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

### **NEXT MEETING**

The next Brain Injury Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 4 at 2:00 p.m., in the Smyrna Rest Area Conference Room

